September 18, 1991

Agenda for Pastoral Executive Council Meeting
September 26, 7:00 PM
Parish Center

Opening Prayer and Remarks: FPr. McGuire

1. Liturgy:

a. Music - Tim Garback
b. Ushers - Ozzie Barbella
c. Bucharistic

Ministers - Deacon Izzo
d. Lectors - Aimee Santo

2. Education:

a. School - Carolyn Goslee
b. D.R.E. - Gerry Grasso
c. Youth

Minister - Michelle Grasso
d. School Board - Alma Asuncion
e. Home & School - MaryLou Walter

3. Service:

a. Legion of Mary - Regina Murphy
b. Ministry of

Care - Sr. Mary Karla
c. St. Vincent

de Paul - Dan Gruber
d. Young at

Heart - Tom Murphy
e. Ladies Guild - Lynn Martin
f. Family Life - Michelle Grasso
g. Mainteaance - Mike Mazzella

4. Announcements - Fr. McGuire

Ex-Officio - Fr. Peter Busch, Fr. Fran Maguire, Dn Chas. Breznak



SACRED HEART CHURCH

8001 -46th STREET NORTH
PINELLAS PARK, FLORIDA 33565

September 26, 1991

Minutes Executive Parish Council Meeting

The Meeting opened at 7:05 PM with a prayer by Fr. McGuire.
He then introduced Mr. Tim Garback to the Council.

MUSIC:

Tim has been on the job for three months and all is going well.
There are 20 members in the choir and more are returning. There
will be a notice in the bulletin about the choir. Tim works at the
school three days a week teaching music to Pre~K to 8th grade. He
teaches half music and half music history. He 1is working on a
childrens choir to begin in October at the 6:00 PM Mass. He also
feels the response to the new hymnals is good.

USHERS:
Ozzie Barbella was out of town. No report was given.

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:

The EM has a meeting on September 11 and viewed the new Video.
It was well received. Dn Izzo feels all the Ministers are doing a
good Jjob. The large hosts are sometimes a problem when ministering

to the sick and elderly. Gerry Grasso resigned as Bucharistic
Minister due to numerous duties and Anita Spruce returned to the
ministry. There are 77 Eucharistic Ministers to date. Dn Izzo

asked for all to pariticipate in the Festival and Parish activities.
LECTORS:

The are 40 Lectors at present, with two on leave. There is a
possibility of a workshop on "Spirituality in Proclaiming” with Ray
McMahon. The microphones seem to be working well. There 1is a
possibility of starting a "Childrens's Ministry".

HOME AND SCHOOL BOARD:

Report attached.

D.R.E.:
Report attached.
FAMILY LIFE:

Report attached.



LEGION OF MARY:

Regina Murphy reported that this is the 20th Anniversary for
our Lady of the Sacred Heart. ‘The Jr. Legion is doing well with 10
members meeting at Friendship Inn. Dottie Ferro is working with Sr.
Dorothy with the Jr.'s. There are 16 members of Regina Caeli Group
that meet in Monday morning.

MINISTRY OF CARE:

The bus makes 2 runs on Saturday afternoon and Sunday mornings.
See attached notes.

YOUNG AT HEART:

There were no meetings in the summer months. There was a trip
to Boca Raton in July and a picnic in Augqust with a visit from Sr.
Cecilia. The September trip to Ireland was fun as was the annual
picnic at Freedom Lake. There are trips planned in October and
December. There are 125 members in the Young at Heart. They are
collecting ads for the Festival Book. They will hold a raffle at
the festival.

LADIES GUILD:

The ladies meet on August 28 after a 2 month "recess". They
are assembling food and wine baskets for the Festival. They will
also run a baked goods booth. The Ladies Guild members have
attended a Deanery Meeting at St. Raphael's and a meeting at Our
Lady of Lourdes. October 2 is the next meeting with election of
officers.

FR. MCGUIRE:

Sacred Heart parishioners participated in the Life Chain,
there was the Blessing of the Animals, and will be Anointing of the
Sick the end of October. December 18 will be an Advent Penance
Service. We will have a Mission in March 14-18 with Fr. Emmet Coin.

We are considering carpeting the church depending on the cost. We
are considering requesting a second car for the church as a
donation.

The next meeting will be held December 14 at 7:00 PM.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM with a prayer.



TO: EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEMBERS
‘FROM: MICHELLE GRASSO, DIRECTOR OF YOUTH and FAMILY MINISTRY

DATE: SEPTEMBER 26, 1991

THE FOLLOWING IS A REPORT OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE FAMILY LIFE COMMITTEE and

YOUTH OF SACRED HEART PARISH:

FAMILY LIFE:

September 15th Parish Picnic - see newspaper article attached
Huge success - by our calculations, over 1500
people supported this activity with over 200
volunteers from parish, school and C.C.D.

September 22nd First Children's Mass for 1991-1992 year -
attended by over 200 people. We are very excited
about the increase in participation and we are
looking forward to October's HALLOWEEN MASS on
Saturday, October 26th, at 6:00 p.m. in the
Parish Center.

October 6th : Blessing of the Animals after 12:00 Noon Mass.
Family Life members will be on hand to assist and
distribute prayer cards to those who attend.

Also, five members of the Family Life Committee
will be participating in the LIFE CHAIN from
2:00-3:00 p.m. along U.S. 19.

November 23/24 Parish Census will be conducted at all Masses
during this weekend. It will be done in place of
the homily for the Masses and Family Life Committee
members will be on hand to assist the Ushers and
to ansver any questions. I will walk the parish-
ioners through the completion of the census form
(see copy attached) during this time.

Also, during this weekend at all Masses, Family
Life Committee members will be on hand to assist

in the Parish Thanksgiving Food Drive. Parishioner:
will be asked to bring their Thanksgiving food
donations and place them in the baskets that will
be around the altar before and after each Mass.

December 7/8 Parish Questionnaire - see attached
Family Life Committee members will be on hand
to assist the Ushers and to answer any qguestions.
The gquestionnaire will distributed at all Masses
in place of the Homily.

NOTE: RESULTS OF THE PARISH CENSUS AND PARISH QUESTIONNAIRE WILL BE COM-
PILED BY THE FAMILY LIFE COMMITTEE AND A REPORT OF GOALS FOR 1992-
1993 WILL BE SET.



0Office of Youth and Family Ministry
Page 2

YOUTH ACTIVITIES:

1. Senior Youth Group members are working diligentl .to raise the
$1500+ needed yet for 8 members to attend the National Catholic Youth

Conference in Indianapolis on November 7-10.

If any organizations would 1ike to help sponsor a youth by donation,

your help would be greatly appreciated. Contact Michelle Grasso at
541-7629.
Fundraisers in the works: Tupperware - booklets available here tonight.

Deadline for orders is 10/10/91.

Cook Book -~ Hopefully, for Mother's Day'
If any one has a recipe they
would 1like to share, please
tontact Michelle Grasso at
541-7629.

2. Youth group members will also be collecting food for the Parish Food
Drive all during the month of November.

3. Junior Youth Group members are currently selling candy sticks for 10¢
each. They will be on sale at the Fall Festival and available for
Christmas for gifts in December.

RAINBOWS: See attached letters and brochure.

A peer support group for children of single-parent families or step-
families experiencing szaparation due to divorce or death.

Program will begin Tuesday., October 22, 1991, from 5:30 - 6:15 p.m. on
Parish Grounds. A light dinner of peanut butter and jelly sandwiches,
milk and cookies will be provided before sharing begins. There is

FEE for this program and it is open to any family of Sacred Heart Parish.

If you know someone who could benefit from this valuable program, please

pass this information on to them or have them call me at 541-7629. Dead-
line for registration is October 10, 1991.

God Bless!'!

Ninhotle —



Amy,
NOTES FROM SMK' S REPORT ON '"Ministry of Care

Nursing Home parishoners increased from 176 to 212
Homebound from 110 to 105.
Waiting list for bus
Brought 24 to parish picnic; planning to bring those who wish to festival
New Projects:
a) Anointing all new residents in nursing home; just finished all

last March

b) Ministry of Praise sign up Oct 5-6; 16/a?%223§”2?gned up through
their Eucharistic minister.

¢) Personal Visitation of each Homebound by end of year; 35 met so far.



EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING
9/26/91

LADITES' GUILD REPORT

After a 2-month break, we had a meeting on August 28 with only
25 members attending. Summer and early fall weather in
northern climates continues for quite a few members. During
the summer we have been helping at the Rectory Office by
inserting envelopes and flyers into the Sunday Blulletins.

We are assembling food and wine baskets for raffle at the Fall

Festival at our Dessert Booth.

As a board member of the L.ower Pinellas Deanery, I attended
an evening meeting on 9/5 at St. Raphael's on Snell Isle and
an all-day meeting at our L_ady of L_ourdes in Dunedin on 9/10.
Our L.adies' Guild will support the proposals of the L ower
Pinellas Deanery as well as our own church projects to the

best of our ability.

The next L.adies' Guild meeting is on October 2.

{last meeting 05/23/91)
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OFFICE OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
GERRY GRASSO, D.R.E.

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER 91

CL@sDs

ENROLLMENT FOR C.C.D. IS CURRENTLY 332 CHILDREN
20 ADULT C.C.D. TEACHERS
12 SENIOR YOUTH GROUP TEACHERS AIDS.

FTRST RECONCILIATION/COMMUNION

CURRENT ENROLLMENT FOR THE SACRAMENTS: 83 CHILDREN

CONFIRMATION:
CURRENT ENROLLMENT IS 40 CANDIDATES FROM GRADES 8 THOUGH 10TH.

R.E.T.A.

CURRENT ENROLLMENT IS 11 ADULTS.

7 NONBAPTIZED IN THE CATHOLIC CHURCH.

R.C.I.C.:

CURRENT ENROLLMENT FOR CHILDREN GRADES K THROUGH 7 TO BE BAPTIZED

IS 14 CHILDREN.

CHILDRENS ENVELOPES
BLUE CHILDRENS MASS ENVELOPES SO FAR IS 80% WEEKLY RETURN.

¢ 183 AC.H. AC175



CONTINUED....

C.C.D. TEACHERS

ALL C.C.D. TEACHERS HAVE COMPLETED PHASE I OF THEIR CERTIFICATION BY THE
DIOCESE OF ST. PETERSBURG. THEY ALL ATTENDED 4 WORKSHOPS IN MAY WHICH
TOTALED 10 HOURS OF CLASS PREPARATION.

THEY ARE ALSO ATTENDING A FULL DAY OF WORKSHOPS ON SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 28TH
IN TAMPA.

BIBLE STUDY
FR. FRAN, SISTER KARLA AND I WILL BE MEETING SOON TO BEGIN OUR ADULT BIBLE

STUDY PROGRAM TO BEGIN IN LATE OCTOBER. THE BIBLE STUDY WILL BE IN TWO
SESSIONS: WED. A.M. OR WED. P.M. FOR A CHOICE OF WHICH TO ATTEND.

C.C.D. PARENT ASSOCIATION

SPONSORS A COFFEE HOUR DURING C.C.D. CLASSES FOR THE PARENTS. ATTENDANCE SO
FAR HAS BEEN APPROXIMATELY 50 OR MORE PARENTS WHO SATY AND SHARE.

ADULT CLASS
AN ADULT COURSE ON THE FAITH WAS GIVEN IN JUNE FOR THREE TUESDAYS. IT WAS

VERY SUCCESSFUL AND WAS ATTENDED BY 36 ADULTS EACH WEEK. ANOTHER ONE IS
PLANNED FOR NOVEMBER: TWO NIGHT PROGRAM.

189 AC.I. AC175



FABULOUS 508
OVER 21 ADULT DANCE

SPONSORED BY THE SACRED HEART C.C.D. PARENT/TEACHER ASSOCIATION

SHTURDAY. OCT 54

8:00 P.M. UNTIL 12:00 MIDNIGHT

SACRED HEART CHURCH PARISH CENTER

$o7 IR P

INCLUDES 2 COMPLIMENTARY BEER/WINE

REFRESHMENTS
FREE SOFTDRINKS
DOOR PRIZES

MUSIC: DJ. UNLIMITE

ALL PROCEEDS WILL GO TO THE SACRED HEART C.C.D. / RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM.

JOIN  THE FUN/




Sharod Hoar Sitoot

Septemben 26, 1991

SCHOOL REPORT AND INFORMATION FROM HOME AND SCHOOL
ASSOCTATION AND SCHOOL BOARD

Due to a scheduling problem, the representatives grom Sacred
Heant School (Principal, School Board President and Home and School Boanrd
President] will be absent grom the Executive Council Meeting. The
following repont neflects the activities of these three groups.

Sacred Hearnt School

Durning the month of August, a New Parent ordlentation meeting was
held in the Librany with 55 new parents in attendance. Faculty membens
began thein work on August 15th and the students' finst day was Thursday,
August 22nd. Three new faculty membens have joined the teaching sztaf4:
Sisten Marny Mark Dede, who teaches Religion in Grades PreKindergarten o
three, Miss Sue Boergen, Who teaches Kindenganten and Mrs. Carnol Koch, the
new Guidance Counselon.,

New Reading books and materials are being used in Grades K - 6. This
45 an Antegrated Language program which involves the students in reading,
witing, spelling, penmanshdlp and creative thinking activities.

Ennollment gon this year 44 as follows:

PreKindenganten 112

K-1 21
K-2 20
Grade 1 30
Grade ? 32
Ghrade 3 25
Grade 4 1§
Grade 5 16
Grade 6 18
Grade 7 20
Gnrade & 11

TOTAL 223

Home and Schoof Association

At the end of the 1990-91 school yean the Home and School Association
was hesponsible fon the &th Grade Graduation heception and the Kindergarten
celebration as wedd as the field day forn all students. Attendance at the
June Breakfast was average and no Breakfasts were scheduled forn July and
August.

’ Since the beginning of this school yean, the Septemben breakfast was
held. Plans fon future activities include: breakfasts in Octoben, November
and Decemben, Saturday evening dinnens on Octoben 19th and Novemben 23rd,

7951 - 46th Way, Nonth, Pinellas Parnk, Flonida 34665 Phone: 544-1106




the Chustmas Fun Weekend «n December and the Santa's Secret Shop durning the
f<st week of Decemben.

Sacred Heant School Boand

A planning meeting with the Principal and the members of Last yean's
Board was held on Thunsday, Septemben 12th. Nominations for new membens
were phresented gor consideration and new membens wene notifdied by Letten.
The gt meeting gon the 1991-92 school yearn will be on Thursday, Septemben
26th | the neason fon the school nepresentatives missing the Executive
Council meeting). The memberns will gorm committees to wonk in the areas
o4 Public Relations, emrichment/remedial programs, Long-range planning
and Fund-raising to supplement the budget.

Respectfully submitted,
/ ( ;:J &

( (4t 1‘{;7'-1)(/"/—&’ ‘ WS L
Carnolyn J. Goslee
Principal, Sacred Heart School
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